
 

F.O.I. Compliance –  
 

 DEEP RIVER BOARD of EDUCATION 
 

Date:  September 8th  

 

 

Deep River BOE Facilities Committee Meeting  – Deep River Elementary School   

         

 
Attendance: Board members        Administration:       Others:  

 Miriam Morrissey √ Josh Torchia  √ Pete Waz,FacilitiesMgr.DRES √ 

√ = present Bob Ferretti 

(participated remotely) 
√ Bob Grissom Finance 

Director Region 4 
√ Angus McDonald,  

DR River First Selectman. 
√ 

       

                                                                             
Call To Order:  approx. 11:00 a.m.  

 

Items/Discussion:  
 

Roof project DRES Library 

We have scheduled the roof project for Saturday September 24th with overflow into Monday the 26th 

pending weather conditions. With Rosh Hashanah on Monday the 26th we have no kids in the building. 

We have a backup rain date of October 8th-10th, Columbus Day weekend  

 

Library 

       The library flooring was completed over the summer. Painting will be completed at a later date  

 

Flooring Entrance Ramp / Gym Lobby 

The desire of the committee is to have a durable flooring put in both the gym lobby and library ramp as 

these are high traffic areas and often are exposed to elements as students enter the building. Any flooring 

has to be ADA compliant. Rubberized flooring is the preference, we will need to get a quote before 

budgeting  

 

EV chargers 

In discussing electric vehicle chargers, the committee agreed that the best location would be in the tri-

town parking lot adjacent to the staff lot on High street. This would allow access for staff if they chose 

to do so and give the public access to the chargers during the full day. 

 

Playground 

$200,000 of the bonding is being allocated to DRES for purposes of replacing the playground. We will 

have a committee meeting on September 15th prior to the board of education meeting with the 

representatives of the town groups for the larger committee and we will then break off for the two 

projects.  

 

Additional Items  

- Natural Gas  

- The cost is projected to rise significantly going into the winter months. The school still has an oil 

boiler and is equipped to switch if need be.  

 

ADJOURNMENT:      
The Committee adjourned at approx. 11:32 a.m. 


